
 

 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Board of Police Commissioners 

FROM: QuanTez Pressley, Chairperson Citizen Complaint Committee 

DATE: June 10, 2025 

RE: Citizen Complaint Committee Meeting Memo 

 

 
Dear Colleagues, 

 
On behalf of the Board of Police Commissioners Citizen Complaint, please see the key updates from the 
committee meeting held on June 10, 2025: 

 
Board Attendees: Committee Chairperson QuanTez Pressley, Board Secretary – Lydia Garnier 
 
Community/Committee Attendees: Chief Investigator – Rev. Jerome Warfield, Civilian Oversight 
Analyst –Mary Barber 

  

Meeting Called to Order 
The Citizen Complaint Committee meeting was called to order by Committee Chairperson, 
Commissioner QuanTez Pressley, at 3:07 PM. 
 
Recess for Quorum 
Shortly after the meeting was called to order, a 10-minute recess was initiated to allow time for 
additional commissioners to arrive and establish quorum. 
 
Adjournment 
Following the recess, quorum was still not met. As a result, Commissioner Pressley adjourned the 
meeting at 3:17 PM. 
 
 
The next committee meeting is TBD at DPSH. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
QuanTez Pressley 
Commissioner, Member at Large 
Chairperson, BOPC Citizen Complaint Committee 
 


